DECEMBER 18, 2007 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

d.
Public Hearing and Action on Huron Valley Professional Center Phase 2 Site Plan, 2.46 acres, 2080-2084 South Main Street.  A proposal to construct a one-story, 5,107-square foot office building – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Cheng explained the proposal and showed photographs of the site.

Noting no further speakers, Pratt declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Bona, seconded by Emaus, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the Huron Valley Professional Center Phase 2 Site Plan and Development Agreement, subject to Washtenaw County Drain Commissioner preliminary approval prior to City Council consideration.
Emaus asked if a condition should be added to the motion for the utility easement.

Cheng replied no, as it was shown on the site plan, which was acceptable to the City engineering staff.

Emaus asked if this project would add to or be using the 100-year storm detention system.

Cheng replied that these were existing ponds.

Emaus asked that staff check to make sure the existing storm water retention system was functioning properly before this development moved forward.  It would be good to have the system certified as functioning properly during construction.

Pratt asked about the soils on the site and if there were likely any infiltration to occur so water drainage might function a little better.

Ophoff stated that the site contained a lot of heavy clay, which was not very favorable for infiltration.

Westphal asked about the conflicting land use buffer to be provided.

Cheng stated that a 30-foot rear setback would be provided to the west, as well as a 15-foot conflicting land use buffer.

Carlberg asked if some of the shrubs in the 15-foot conflicting land use buffer would be maintained.

Opoff stated that they were installing a water main along the north and taking the existing plants in that location and moving them to various locations on the site.  He said they also would be maintaining existing and installing newplantings.

Carlberg asked if a tall buffer would exist along the north to screen future residential use.

Ophoff replied yes, stating that a combination of evergreen trees and shrubs would exist.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:

Bona, Carlberg, Emaus, Lowenstein, Mahler, Potts, Pratt, Westphal



NAYS:

None



ABSENT:
Borum

Motion carried.
